
Lamar Little League Fall 2016 Update 

Dear Lamar Family, 

I wanted to extend my thanks to everyone for a successful fall 2016 season and to give everyone a heads-up on all 

that is ongoing at Lamar, including an update on the spring schedule and registration.   

First off, over the last year, we’ve poured close to $40,000 from our fundraising efforts back in to the fields and 

concession stand to ensure we have one of the top baseball facilities around.  As I mentioned in the spring, we finally 

completed taking bids to cover our batting cages next to the concession stand.  This construction project started last 

week, and we hope to have it complete by the middle of January.  This will allow our players to practice even when 

it’s raining, and it will be lighted as well.  To date, we have raised nearly $25,000 from outside donors to fund this 

project.  We’d like to raise more (as the current amount is only ~30% of the project cost), and as it is closing in on 

the end of the year and people are looking for things to donate to, we are asking for donations specifically for this 

project.  We are going to create a plaque that will be put up on the concession stand that will list all of the donors.  

There are 4 levels of sponsorship for the cages, and they will be noted on the plaque (platinum sponsor - $1000 

or greater, gold sponsor - $500-$999, silver sponsor - $250-$499, bronze sponsor - <$250).  If you would like to 

donate to this cause, please go to our website and click on the link (donations to Lamar Little League are tax 

deductible).  Your name will be forever engraved on the plaque on the concession stand.  If you have any questions 

with regards to this project or anything else, please don’t hesitate to contact me.  I’ve attached proposed images for 

our batting cage work.  Our plans for future upgrades to our fields includes converting Field 8 into a fit-for-purpose 

50/70 field and adding a new playground by the concession stand.  If you know of anyone who would like to donate 

to the cause, please pass them our way. 

 



 

Secondly, we opened up registration for the spring 2017 season this past week.  With regards to the spring schedule, 

we are planning to start the regular season after spring break this year.  We plan to close normal registration on 

January 20th; late registration will be accepted through January 28th at an additional charge of $25.  We will have our 

coaches’ clinic on January 28th, followed by a players’ clinic on February 1st and try-outs on Saturday, February 4th.  

With respect to our spring season, one other thing of note is that we are adding a 50/70 division, in which all kids 

little league age 11-13 are eligible to play.  This division will be an option under the registration link on our Lamar 

Little League website (www.lamarlittleleague.com).  Our tentative spring schedule is below: 

 

http://www.lamarlittleleague.com/


Lastly, the 2017 Little League Baseball age chart is attached.  The 2017 season will be the last one under the current 

bat rules.  For 2018, Little League has combined with USA Olympic baseball to follow one set of bat guidelines 

(http://www.littleleague.org/learn/equipment/baseballbatinfo.htm).  So if you plan on making an investment in a 

new bat, be cognizant of the fact that bat standards will change next year.   

   

Also, stay tuned to our website as we are going through a full update with a new provider that will streamline our 

tools for team management and parent communication.  If there’s anything that I can ever help you with, please 

don’t hesitate to contact me. 

 

Yours truly, 

Randall Collum Jr. 

Randall Collum, Jr. 
President – Lamar Little League 
832-724-028 (cell) 
randall.collum@gmail.com 
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